From: Murphy, Heather

To: "LIBNEWS-L@LISTSERV.ILLINOIS.EDU" (LIBNEWS-L@LISTSERV.ILLINOIS.EDU)

Subject: Weekly Update #34: COVID-19, Building Access, HathiTrust ETAS, Fulfillment, Alma/Primo
Date: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 2:52:24 PM

Colleagues:

We have several updates to pass along today.

COVID-19

Please make sure you've read the Uploaded & verified Vaccination Record Card to
replace testing MassMail from Chancellor Jones.

Beginning May 17, only the following COVID-19 testing locations will be open: Beckman,
CRCE, lllini Union, and State Farm Center. Refer to these location updates on the

campus’s COVID website.

Building Access
In response to inquiries about OLLI scholars and non-affiliated users accessing our library
buildings, we recommend relaying the following information:

The University Library is following campus guidance on access to university buildings
(https://covid19.illinois.edu/on-campus/building-access/). As that guidance changes, we
will work to revise our policies, and we look forward to resuming more services as soon as
reasonably possible.

HathiTrust ETAS Ending

In order to give campus users as much advance notice as possible, we announced in
Sunday’s Eweek and GradLINKS that the HathiTrust Emergency Temporary Access
Service is ending June 13. We've also added this announcement to the Library’s homepage
and it will be pushed out via the Library’s social media channels.

Changes to Fulfillment Workflows and E-Preferred Strategy

As we approach the end of the spring semester we will be moving away from our e-
preferred strategy and broadening access to print in preparation for discontinuing use of the
Hathi ETAS. Beginning with the Summer | term, which begins on Monday, May 17th,
patrons will have new request options in the online catalog to specifically request physical
books or digitization, and screenshots of exactly how that will look will be available soon. If
patrons place a request for a physical item those items can now route directly to the
intended pickup location without the work order to Preservation Services or purchase of
electronic version.

Alma and Primo Catalog Unavailable May 29-30

Over the Memorial Day weekend, Alma and the Primo catalog will be offline from 10 pm
CDT on Saturday, May 29 through 10 pm CDT on Sunday, May 30. This will be
communicated to our users via Eweek/GradLINKS/iNews and social media channels. It will
also be announced on the Library’s homepage. Please refer to Michael Norman’s May 4
email via LIB-NEWS for more information.
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For scheduling help, please copy Wendy Wolter (wwolter@illlnois.edu)
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